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Term 1 Week 10                                   1st April, 2016 

The Annunciation of  

the Lord 

Next Monday is the feast of the 

Annunciation of the Lord. This 

feast originated in the East 

during the sixth century and 

gained universal observance in 

the West during the eighth 

century. It is a feast of the 

Lord, commemorating the announcement to the 

Virgin Mary of the Word made flesh, Maryôs 

acceptance of Godôs will, and the conception of 

Christ nine months before Christmas. Its occurrence 

close to Easter links the incarnation with the whole 

mystery of human redemption in Christ.  

(adapted from the Daily Mass Book) 

  

Hail Mary, Full of Grace, 

The Lord is with thee. 

Blessed art thou among women,  

and blessed is the fruit of thy womb, Jesus. 

Holy Mary, Mother of God, 

pray for us sinners now, 

and at the hour of our death. 

Amen.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Resurrection of the Lord 

This week, the students from Year 6 completed their 

Holy Week/Resurrection presentations to their 

assigned classes with the Resurrection of the Lord. 

The students worked well on their presentations and 

included images, bible readings, displays, youtube 

clips and information from the óUnderstanding Faithô 

website. This has been an extremely valuable 

experience for the Year 6 students and informative 

for all children in Kindergarten to Year 5. Many 

positive comments were received and suggestions 

acknowledged and adhered to by the Year 6 children. 

They grew in confidence each day and found this to 

be an enlightening experience. Well done Year 6! 

Church Accident 

After Mass last Sunday an accident occurred at Our 

Lady of Lourdes Church when a car went through 

the glass entrance doors. 

Thankfully, no one was seriously hurt, but I am sure 

it was a frightening experience for all families who 

were there. 

What was evident, however, was the spirit shown by 

all who were there at the time, with stories of great 

care, compassion and support shown by Our Lady of 

Lourdes community. 

The parents were very proud of the bravery shown 

by their children and after talking to the children 

they too, are also very proud of the bravery shown 

by their parents. 

This week, the children who were present at the 

accident scene spoke to the counsellor. If you have 

any ongoing concerns about their wellbeing please 

do not hesitate to contact me. 

Please keep all those involved in this accident in 

your prayers. 

Please read the attached notice from Fr Wim and the 

Parish Office.  

Steven Haskins 
 

Mass 

Masses will be celebrated in Our Lady of Lourdes 

Church this weekend as usual.  Please come along 

and support our church community. 
 

Project Compassion 

Thank you for your kind donations to this yearôs 

óProject Compassionô appeal. We raised just over 

$340 which will be forwarded to Caritas Australia. 

Well done to the Year 6 Social Justice Team for their 

encouragement and organisation with collecting the 

money. 
 

Assembly 

Parents are invited to the first Principal and 

Citizenship Award Assembly which will be held on 

Tuesday, 5th April at 2.30pm in the church.  

Swimming and Cross Country medals for age 

champions and runners up will be presented. Fun 

Run awards and Certificates of Participation for 

those students who took part in the Director of 

Educationôs Reading Challenge during the summer 

holidays will also be presented. 
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National Assessment Program -  

Literacy and Numeracy 2016 

The National Assessment Program - Literacy and 

Numeracy (NAPLAN) will be completed by all 

students in Years 3 and 5. 

The tests will be conducted across Australia for all 

students from 10th to 12th May. 

Tuesday, 10th May - Language Conventions 

Writing  

Wednesday, 11th May - Reading 

Thursday, 12th May - Numeracy 

 

Staff Development Day 

Monday, 30th May will be a professional learning 

day for the staff.  

Please make alternative arrangements for your 

children on this day. 
 

Kindergarten 2017 Enrolments 

Our Lady of Lourdes Primary School is now taking 

Kindergarten enrolments for 2017. Please download 

the enrolment form from the school website 

www.ololbhills.catholic.edu.au, complete the form 

and return it to the school office with all the required 

documentation. 

Families will be interviewed on Saturday, May 7 by 

a member of the leadership team. 

If your child has any special physical or learning 

needs please make an appointment to see Mr Haskins 

for a more extensive interview. 

New families may have a tour of our school on: 

* Thursday, April 28th, 2016 at 10.00am 

Please email the school 

ololbhills@parra.catholic.edu.au to inform us if you 

wish to attend any one of these sessions. 

 

Sacrament of Confirmation 

The Gifts of the Holy Spirit in the Sacrament of 

Confirmation will be conferred on the children of  

Our Lady of Lourdes on 23rd & 24th June this year.  

Children aged 10 years (Year 5) and above who have 

received the Sacrament of Eucharist are eligible to 

receive the Sacrament of  Confirmation.  Information 

Letters and Enrolment Forms were sent out prior to 

Easter. 
 

The Parent Information Meeting will take place this 

Monday 4th April at 7.00pm in OLOL Learning 

Centre and at least one parent must attend this 

meeting if you wish your child to receive the 

Sacrament of Confirmation in 2016. 
 

Enquiries should be directed to the Parish Office on 

9639 8385. 

 Winter Uniforms 

All students will change over to winter uniform on 

the Monday, 9th May (after Motherôs Day). 
 

Oz Fashions 

All winter uniforms are now available for purchase. 

Uniform samples are at the school to try on. The last 

day for delivery will be Friday, 8th April, 2016. We 

will still be taking orders during the 2 week holiday 

break and these orders will be delivered to the school 

on Tuesday, 26th April, 2016.  

Deliveries are made to the school twice a week, on 

Tuesday and Friday throughout the school terms.  

All orders and payment must be made directly to Oz 

Fashions, NOT to the school. 

For any further enquiries please contact  Elle 

0421216414 

Email: elle@ozfashions.com.au 
 

Mother's Day Raffle and Stall  

Our annual Motherôs Day stall will be held on 

Thursday, 5th May 2016. We are looking for prize 

donations for our fundraising raffle. If you would 

like to make a donation, please bring it into the 

school office. All shapes, sizes and types of 

donations will be gratefully accepted! 

More information will follow over the coming 

weeks. Contact Jenny Mejalli on 0410 224 000 or 

email jenny@precisesecurity.com.au if you have any 

queries. 

 

Term Dates 

The last day for Term 1 will be Friday, 8th April. 

Term 2 will commence on Tuesday, 26th April. 

 

SCHOOL EVENTS 

April 

Sun 3rd 

 

Second Sunday of Easter 

Mon 4th The Annunciation of the Lord 

Parent meeting for confirmation 7pm 

Tues 5th 2.30pm Principal and Citizenship 

Awards 

Thurs 7th 9.15am Mass Years 1 and 2 

Priest class visit 3BP and 3S 

Fri 8th Touch Football Gala Day Years 5 and 6 

Last Day Term 1 

Sun 10th Third Sunday of Easter 

Tues 26th First Day Term 2  

 

Respect feeling good about 
yourself and others 

 
§ Doing your best 

mailto:elle@ozfashions.com.au


Extra Curricular Activities ï Sport News 

Cross Country 

The Cross Country was a great success last Friday, 18th March. The rain began to roll in as the 12 year boys 

and girls were in the midst of their 3km run. However, this did not deter our students from producing some 

magnificent results.  

Congratulations to the forty-two students who will compete next term at the Parramatta Diocesan Cross 

Country on Tuesday, 3rd May.  Remember to train in the holidays and keep up the good work! Thank you to 

all the parents who helped out on the day. Your help is very much appreciated.  

 

Stage Three AFL Gala Day 

Two OLOL Stage 3 Boy teams attended the Paul Kelly Cup AFL Gala Day last Tuesday. Each team played 

three very competitive games against schools from around the Parramatta area, with each team bringing home 

some wins for the day. For some of our boys, this was their first competitive AFL game, but that did not sway 

them in the least. One of our teams won all three matches and made it into the semifinals, which is a huge 

achievement for our students. Special thanks to Mr. Cris Antivilo who helped train the boys during their (and 

his) lunch times before the event. I think OLOL has some GWS players in the making. (Apologies to the 

Swans fans out there.) 
 

 




